

Southampton was the square dance capital of Canada (if not the world) this past weekend, when approximately 700 dancers arrived in town for Jamboree 87. The dancers represented 200 clubs from across Ontario, Quebec and even as far away as Arizona, Florida, Ohio, Missouri and New York State. The three-day affair featured clogging, modern square dancing, round dancing, workshops and demonstrations. Three dance floors in the Coliseum and Annex 2 were in use, and six callers, including Les Greenwood of Parkhill (right), were kept very busy indeed. Even power outages during Sunday evening's thunderstorm couldn't prevent dancers from enjoying one last swirl at the Trail Out Dance before saying so long till next time to friends. Lorne and Cecille Lockrey, organizers of the event, commented that friendship and fellowship among the dancers was just as important as the actual square dancing.



## Saugeen Memorial names administrator

The Saugeen Memorial Hospital has announced the hiring of a new administrator.

Carl Crymble, 52, a member of the Canadian Armed Forces, will assume his new duties on April 5.

Current administrator John Higgins, who has held the position for 19 years, will retire in March.
Chairman of the board of governors, Irene Howe, made

the announcment last week

Crymble will be leaving his post as director of the National Defence Medical Centre in Ottawa. He previously was administrator of the Canadian Forces Hospital in Lahr, West Germany.

Crymble joined the Armed Services in 1959 as a navigator and then joined the medical division of the services in 1972.

Thirty-five applications for the position were received by

## **Burgoyne news**

by Mrs. Alex McCannell

Mr Gordon Salmon attended the baptism of his second granddaughter, Mary Elizabeth Senoris in Elmvale on Sunday.

Ray McLean Jr. had the misfortune to break a bone in his wrist when he was kicked by a horse

Mr. Alex McKechnie was home from the western States to visit his parents, and Mrs. McKechnie in Bruce Lea Haven in Walkerton and called on other realtives

Sunday, being Family

Sunday, Mathew Dean Cumming, Heidl Louise Faust, Derek Lane Faust, Elizabeth Lindsay Grieve, Jessica Anne Grieve, and Nathan McKenzie Hayles were baptised by Rev. Ted Nelson. The men of the congregation filled the choir loft and sang two very pleasing anthems

## Burgoyne area news

Visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Bazil Underwood for the weekend were Mrs. Lenore Hostrawser and Kelly of Orangeville. Tom's, Ray's and Ken's families were there on Sunday.

Mrs. Gordon Crawford visited with Bob Crawford at Petrolia last week and Bob and Marguerite brought her home on the weekend.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Faust have Ruth's mother, Mrs. Smith of Owen Sound for a few days.

crafts decorating the church on Sunday as well as a Thanksgiving theme. Sunday, October 18, we will join Tolmie Memorial for their anniversary service when Rev. Roy Taylor of Paisley will be the guest minister. Then on October 25 at 7:30, Jack Geddes of Taiwan will be guest speaker at the Fall Thankoffering at Knox. The congregtion is invited.

Mrs. Bruce Esplen accompanied Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Scott and boys to London for Thanksgiving dinner with Mr. and Mrs. C

Visitors on the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Alex Mc Cannel were Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Aufrere of La Malbaie, Quebec; Miss Sheena France of Peter-borough; Steven of Whitby; also Mrs. Bill Hamilton of Glasgow Station

Some moose hunters from the district were: Gary Cobean; Jim Cunningham Thede: Steve Thede and Mike Smith. We trust they had an enjoyable holi-



The Southampton Hospital X-Ray Fund is \$490 richer this week as a result of a fund-raising event held on July 3. The idea was conceived when Elaine Brown and Maxine Houle were reminiscing about the old days and discovered that several others enjoyed their fair pastime - roller skating. On Friday, July 3, about 160 people came out to the Southampton Coliseum to once again enjoy roller skating with great tunes by Steve Chapman, while others just enjoyed watching from the lounge. Many thanks to Steve Chapman, DJ, Ted and Hardy at the arean, Steve Pette, Rob Houle, Lizbo and the many other friends who participated. Pictured are Margaret Closs, of Saugeen's X-Ray Department, Elaine Brown, Maxine Houle and Heather Tennant, X-Ray Technician.